TOWN OF STRATTON STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES JUNE 6, 2013



The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on Thursday, June 6, 2013 at the Stratton town office. The meeting was called to order at 7:05 P.M.

ATTENDING:

Siobhan Eddy Young Director, Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell, Secretary and Steven John, WCSU Superintendent.

The minutes of the May 2, 2013 meeting were read. Thomas Montemagni motioned to approve the minutes. Siobhan E. Young seconded.

NEW BUSINESS:

Thomas Montemagni reviewed and signed the agreement letter with Sullivan, Powers & Co. who will conduct a yearly school audit.

Laura Hawksley is mailing a parent compliance sheet to all Stratton families who have children attending school. The information will be used to update existing records on file.

The Stratton School Board has scheduled a meeting for Tuesday, June 25, 2013 at 6:00 P.M. to be held at Stratton town office. The purpose of the meeting is to address any end of the year issues and to pay invoices received for tuition and for services from education providers.

OLD BUSINESS:

As was reported in the May 2, 2013 minutes, a letter was sent to Kristi MacDonald requesting updated information regarding her recent change of address. She has complied with the request by providing the Board with a copy of her new lease. She remains a Stratton resident. The Board has noted the change in her file.

Town Treasurer, Laura Hawksley informed the Board that she has received the second payment for the PreK program for the 2012/2013 school year. As of this date, there have been no applications received for the 2013/2014 school year. July 1, 2013 is the deadline for any applications.

The School Board has received notice from Jill Adams Mancivillano of her plans to move out of the Stratton district. She presently has two children receiving tuition assistance.

The School Board reviewed the lease agreement detailing the approved sale of the Stratton Recreation Area property to the Stratton School District. Chairman Montemagni dated and signed the lease. The Stratton Select Board will review the lease agreement at their meeting on Monday, June 10, 2013 at the Stratton Town Office. Please visit www.townofstrattonvt.com to review all Stratton School Board Policies.

STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES JUNE 6, 2013

BILLING:

Carol A. Joyce – High School contracted services	\$ 1,540.00
Windham Central Supervisory Union – 2 nd , 3 rd & 4 th payment	12,397.50
The Mountain School At Winhall – 2 nd PreK payment, Special Education	
Paraeducators & Special Education Services	13,470.77
Parent transportation stipend paid to 14 Stratton families	2,100.00

The June order was reviewed. Lorraine Weeks-Newell motioned to approve the order and Thomas Montemagni seconded. The June 6, 2013 was signed. The total amount of the June 6, 2013 order was \$29,508.27.

As there was no other business, Siobhan Young made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Thomas Montemagni seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell Stratton School Board Secretary